
 

 
 

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

 

DATE: April 15, 2024 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

FROM: Tracy Skelly, City Clerk 

SUBJECT: Certifying the Results and Declaring Those Elected for the 2024 General 
Municipal Election 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

City Staff recommends the adoption of Resolution 04-15-2024-A certifying the results and declaring 
those elected for the March 5, 2024, General Municipal Election for City Officers. 

DISCUSSION 

The City General Municipal Election was held Tuesday, March 5, 2024, for the election of three 
members to the office of City Council.  The Elections Code requires that the votes be canvassed and 
certified by the elections official.  As a consolidated election, this task is performed for the City by the 
County Clerk & Auditor-Controller.  Upon the receipt of the election results, the City elections official 
(City Clerk) shall certify the results to the governing body (City Council).  Before installing the new 
officers, the governing body shall adopt a resolution declaring elected persons receiving the highest 
number of votes cast for each office. 

The City has received the certification and the canvass of votes for the election from the County Clerk & 
Auditor-Controller (see attached).  The City Clerk verifies these results at which time the City Council 
needs to adopt Resolution 04-15-2024-A enumerating the results of the March 5, 2024, General 
Municipal Election and declaring those elected. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

No fiscal impact to the General Fund. 

 


